Minutes Conference Call of August 27, 2001, 7:30 am Board of Judicial Policy and Administration

The Board of Judicial Policy and Administration met by conference call on August 27, 2001. Chief Justice Lehman and Judges Jeff Donnell, Ed Grant, Keith Kautz, Wade Waldrip, Frank Zebre, and Scott Cole attended. Justice Bill Hill, Justice Bart Voigt, and Judge Rob Denhardt were absent. Holly Hansen and Linda Burke also attended.

The Board considered the Policy Statement for Permanently Assigned Vehicles in State Courts. Judge Wade Waldrip moved and Judge Jeff Donnell seconded a motion to accept the policy as drafted. Motion carried unanimously.

Judge Grant reported that the meeting with the Laramie County District Judges and Clerk of Court's office resolved the immediate problem of providing access by the Court to the Clerk's records, but might be an issue for future consideration.

Holly Hansen updated the Board on the schedule for the September Board meeting in Cheyenne.

The Board adjourned at 8:10 am.